Township of Crescent Board of Commissioners Monthly Business Meeting February 11, 2021

The monthly meeting of the Crescent Township Board of Commissioners was called to order at 6:38 P.M. Via telephone Zoom.

Commissioner Sabol announced that the Commissioners had met Via telephone Zoom for an executive session regarding personal matters from 6:00 PM to 6:20 PM.

ROLL CALL

Commissioners: Joe Sabol, Jerry Keller, Arthur Buccigrossi, Todd Miller, Rich Withee

Secretary: Patty Christian Solicitor: Richard Start

PUBLIC COMMENT ON AGENDA ITEMS

None

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Commissioner Sabol asked for a motion to approve the January 14, 2020 business meeting. A motion was made by Commissioner Miller and seconded by Commissioner Keller. A roll call vote was taken and found all commissioners in favor of the motion.

TREASURER'S REPORT

Commissioner Sabol asked for a motion to approve the January 2020 Treasurer's report. Commissioner Buccigrossi made a motion and was seconded by Commissioner Miller. A roll call vote was taken and found all commissioners in favor of the motion.

BILLS TO BE PAID

Commissioner Sabol asked for a motion for the approval of the bills for February 2021and any other bills that may be forthcoming in the month of February 2021. A motion to pay the bills was made by Commissioner Keller and seconded by Commissioner Buccigrossi. A roll call vote was taken and found all Commissioners in favor of the motion.

Commissioner Sabol asked for a motion for the approval of the following Reports all of which are on file:

- a) Secretary's Report
- b) Solicitor's Report
- c) Engineer's Report
- d) Public Safety
- e) Finance
- f) Public Works Department Report
- g) Fire Department Report

- h) Secretary's Report
- i)Emergency Management Report
- j) Valley Ambulance Authority Report

Commissioner Withee made a motion and was seconded by Commissioner Keller. A roll call vote was taken and found all commissioners in favor of the motion.

OLD BUSINESS

NONE

NEW BUSINESS

The first item under new business was a motion/discussion for the approval of roads in Crescent Township to be submitted to Moon Township's Road Program to piggy back with Moon. Commissioner Miller made the motion Seconded by Commissioner Keller. A roll call was taken and all commissioners were in favor.

The second item under new business was a motion/discussion to revise the Burning Ordinance for the Township. A legal advertisement will be place in the paper. Commissioner Withee made the motion Seconded by Commissioner Keller. A roll call was taken and all commissioners were in favor.

The third item under new business was a motion to exonerate the Tax Collector Judy Withee for the uncollected real estate taxes for the year 2020 in the amount of \$39,687.88. This amount has been turned over to the Townships Delinquent Tax Collectors, Weiss Burkhardt & Kramer. The amount of \$15,139.21 for the Townships Delinquent Garbage collection has been turned over to Jordan Tax Services. Commissioner Keller made the motion Seconded by Commissioner Miller. Commissioner Withee abstained from the vote. A roll call was taken and all of the other commissioners were in favor.

The fourth item under new business was a motion/discussion to authorize the advertisement of amending Ordinance #299 correcting a clerical error to replace with Ordinance #582, now to state Marble Street to Marble Drive. Commissioner Miller made the motion Seconded by Commissioner Keller. A roll call was taken and all commissioners were in favor.

PUBLIC COMMENTS

Elisabeth Anderson of 341 Hart Drive, Crescent, PA 15046 wanted to know if she could obtain a copy of the proposed burning permit. Solicitor start told her to contact the Business Office. Secretary Christian told her to send an email to info@crecenttownship.com and she could send her a copy.

COMMISSIONER COMMENTS

Commissioner Miller wanted to send his condolences to the Alexander family. A long time resident Grady Alexander has passed away. He was very helpful to the Township and many other people in the Township. He also wanted to let the Public Works Department of the wonderful job they are doing keeping the streets cleared of snow and ice. He also asked if there could be a reminder sent out on SWIFT 911 to remind the residents in the Township if there is going to be snow coming not to park on the streets if a all possible. It makes it very hard for the

Public Works crew to plow around parked vehicles. Thanks to all first responders they make such a difference in the word helping people. Bring in your pets in the cold weather.

Commissioner Keller has sent out request for Emergency Management reports to be completed. If there are any changes to conditions for the report's he will let us know. He also wanted to commend the Road Department for the wonderful job they have been doing. He has gotten several comments from residents on when they travel out of the Township what a difference there is in the roads.

Commissioner Buccigrossi wanted to thank the Parks and Recreation Department on partnerships with the Police and Fire Department. He also echoed the great job on the Road Department and First Responders.

Commissioner Withee also wanted to thank the Road Department and send his condolences to the Alexander Family.

Commissioner Sabol was in agreement to the job that the Road Department is doing and he will get SWIFT 911 to send out a message about not parking on the streets during inclement weather. He also wanted to send his condolences to the Alexander family.

ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Sabol asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. A motion was made by Commissioner Miller and seconded by Commissioner Withee. A voice vote was taken and found all Commissioners in favor of the motion. The meeting adjourned at 7:13 PM.

Respectfully Submitted, Certified as a true and correct copy

Patty Christian Crescent Township Secretary